Sedgwick County 911 Advisory Board
Meeting Minutes
April 12, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Chief Brad Smith, Chief Tavis Leake, Sheriff Jeff Easter, Chief Robert Lee, Chief Jeff Whitfield, Chief Tammy Snow, Chief Moe Lallement, CIO Wes Ellington, Colonel Richard Powell, Deputy Chief Darrel Kohls, Deputy Director Dennis Mauk, Lt. Kevin Sexton, Roger Taylor 
ALSO PRESENT:

Director Elora Forshee, 
Deputy Director Laura Meyers, ACM Rusty Leeds, Deputy Chief Brad Crisp, Battalion Chief Lane Pearman, Captain Nick Woods
MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER WITH A QUORUM

1. Approval of Minutes 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from February 8, 2018. All were in favor.
2. Director’s Report 
a. Director Forshee submitted the modified Records Policy to the Board, requesting Board approval of the addition to the policy that states, “When requesting data or records for a jurisdiction other than that of the Requestors, authorization will be sought from the agency with jurisdiction before said record or data will be released.”  The board voted unanimously to adopt the change to the policy.  

b. Director Forshee discussed the FBI Security Audit that had been conducted on March 27th.  Emergency Communications was waiting on the results of that audit to draft any policies to address deficiencies in the security of the 911 system, specifically in requesting VPN access to CAD.
c. Director Forshee discussed the upcoming CAD/RMS/JMS demos that were scheduled, asking that anybody who would like to attend please do so.  Director Forshee reported that the project was still underway and that the RFP would start to be developed when demos were complete.

d. Director Forshee updated the Board on the budget project.  She stated that she submitted decision packages for additional staff, additional pay for staff to aid in recruitment and retention, new carpet and consoles for the comm center, a reclassification of the training coordinator position, and the creation of a new position for a Technology Manager.  The only decision package that had been approved to move forward was for a Technology Manager.  Director Forshee would provide more updates as the process moves along.  

e. Director Forshee provided a staffing report.  Emergency Communications has a Fire and EMS Dispatch Academy in progress that releases on May 13th.  There will be a Call Taker Academy starting on April 23rd, releasing on June 24th.  At that point there would be 3 open positions in the department.  There will also be a LE Dispatch Academy in June and another Fire and EMS Dispatch Academy in June.  It was discussed that 12 hour shifts are being evaluated for the summer to help with staffing and leave requests.  
3. WFD Presentation on Mobile Command Vehicle 
a. Deputy Chief Brad Crisp, Battalion Chief Lane Pearman, and Captain Nick Woods spoke about the Mobile Command Vehicle that the Wichita Fire Department is acquiring and their desire to support public safety efforts throughout the county and state with a focus on interoperability.  

4. ADJOURNMENT

